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EA1415‐01	
Prairie	Creek	All	Season	Road	Project,	Canadian	Zinc	Corporation	(CanZinc)	
	
Re:	 Second	round	information	requests	(IRs)	–	deadline	extension	for	IRs	

related	to	Undertaking	#7	
	
On	August	24,	2016,	the	Canadian	Northern	Economic	Development	Agency’s	Northern	Projects	
Management	Office	(NPMO),	supported	by	Fisheries	and	Oceans	Canada	and	Parks	Canada,	advised	the	
Review	Board	that,	in	their	opinion,	First	Nations	engagement	requirements	and	technical	
components	of	undertaking	#7	had	not	yet	been	completed.	NPMO’s	letter	to	the	Board	goes	on	to	
state	that	the	technical	components	(i.e.,	additional	baseline	information	on	fish	and	fish	habitat)	are	
required	in	order	to	develop	second	round	information	requests.		
	
After	subsequent	communications,	CanZinc	submitted	additional	information	regarding	the	technical	
components	of	undertaking	#7	to	the	Review	Board	on	September	6,	2016.	In	order	to	allow	adequate	
time	for	parties	to	review	this	additional	information	and	formulate	IRs,	the	deadline	for	IRs	related	to	
undertaking	#7	(potential	impacts	to	fish	and	fish	habitat,	particularly	relating	to	the	re‐alignment	of	
Sundog	Creek)	is	now	extended	to	October	7,	2016,	for	all	parties.	
	
The	original	deadline	of	September	23,	2016,	for	parties	to	submit	second	round	IRs	will	remain	for	
all	topics	except	those	relating	specifically	to	undertaking	#7.	
	
The	contact	for	the	Prairie	Creek	Mine	All	Season	Road	project	from	September	9‐28,	2016,	is	EA	
Officer	Catherine	Fairbairn	at	(867)	766‐7054;	or	cfairbairn@reviewboard.ca.	
	
	
	


